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CPPC Steering Committee Minutes
Tuesday, March 1, 2016
12:30
200 S. Howard Street
Indianola, IA 50125

Attendance
Voting Members Present: Colleen Reisener, Lynette Judd, Mindie Bentcik & Natalie Montross
Voting Members Absent: Bonnie Forsyth, Jovanka Westbrook, Lisa Crabbs, Roger Netsch & Tonya King 

Public Present:  Adam Andre, Pam Bettger, Joe Burke, Joanna Crane, Stacy Haas, Teresa Higginbotham, Sarah Hohanshelt, Nancy Hulgan, Veronica McVay, Paul Millhollin, Susan O’Brien, Brian Vanderheyden
Approval of Agenda 

Colleen moved, seconded by Mindie. Motion carried 4-0.
Approval of Minutes (December 1st)
Lynette moved, seconded by Natalie. Motion carried 4-0.
New Business 
1. CPPC/PP Update: Sarah Hohanshelt 


Individualized Course of Action

Community Based Family Team Meetings

No referrals were received in the last month. The initial family team meeting, held in December, completed their follow up this month.
Neighborhood Networking

Website
Weekly updates are still being sent with people requesting to be added to the distribution list weekly. We are averaging about 1,100 views per week. Sarah is updating the website daily.
Meetings

All provider meetings were attended the last month. Updates on CPPC and DCAT are given at each meeting.
Sarah was approached by Pam Bettger at the Marion County Provider’s meeting and asked about DCAT/CPPC funding for individuals to attend Lemonade for Life trainings. For more information on Lemonade for Life, visit http://www.lemonadeforlife.com/. Pam explained that the 6.5 hour training is designed to give support to professionals who interact with people with Adverse Childhood Experiences (ACEs). The training is intended to have a minimum of 10 and a maximum of 25 participants. The cost is $225/person which includes a notebook full of materials and access to resources/information online. For more information on hosting a training or learning more about Lemonade for Life, contact Pam at pambettger@gmail.com.
Lynette made a motion to provide $112.50 each for up to 6 people to attend the training at half price (2 from each county) or $225 each if only one individual from a county applies. Each agency may apply to send one person to the training. Two names from each county will be drawn out of a hat to receive the funding. DCAT will reimburse for half and up to all of the training cost for those that are selected. The deadline for funding to be spent is June 1st. Colleen seconded the motion.

Al’s Pals

Al’s Pals visits have been completed for this fall/winter. Sarah has three remaining which will be completed this spring. All supplies have been delivered.
Policy and Practice Change

Community Based Family Team Meetings
Natalie and Lynette have registered to attend the January Family Team Meeting training. Sarah will then be able to coach and mentor them. Once they receive their facilitator’s number, they will be able to facilitate Family Team Meetings in Madison County. We are planning to pilot this approach to CBFTMs in Madison County with the intention of identifying community facilitators in Warren and Marion Counties as well.
Shared Decision Making Team
Parent Partner Updates
The Madison, Marion and Warren Parent Partners will be presenting later in the meeting. They will be giving monthly updates on the program as well.
Recruiting New Members
We have two openings in Marion and one in Warren County. We need to involve community members to reach level 1. Youth, faith based, parents formerly involved with DHS and foster/adoptive parents all need to be identified and invited to attend our meetings. Please let Sarah know if you have anyone that might be interested in attending. 
Immersion 101
We will be hosting Immersion 101 on May 19th.
2. Parent Partner Presentation
Adam had a lunch and learn at DHS for more referrals. DHS was supportive. 46 parent partners in 15 county area. Serving over 320 parents in 15 county area. Need dad parent partners.
3. Tri County Collaborative Conference

We will provide lunch and possibly a light breakfast at the Immersion 101 training to be held May 19th. Because of the Immersion training, the group opted to look at holding the conference this fall. 
4. Updates From Group
Joe: DCAT/CPPC will have restricted budgets for at least two years. As of right now there is not money available for special projects. The Al’s Pals contract will be eliminated in FY17. Sarah will continue monitoring the program and providing supplies as needed and as funds are available. We will be unable to provide the $325/person training fee any longer. Joe will be meeting with Juvenile Court Services (JCS) to discuss programming that has been dropped that could possibly become DCAT programming. 
Lynette: There will be a planning meeting for Child Abuse Prevention Month tonight at F & M Bank in Winterset.
Joanna: Impact will be having a ribbon cutting March 24th. Joanna will send more information to Sarah for distribution.
Colleen: The Child Abuse Prevention Council of Warren County is also holding Child Abuse Prevention Month planning meetings. Free Cooking and Nutrition Classes are being held at the First United Methodist Church in Indianola in partnership with Wee Care Respite Nursery. Information can be found at http://www.cppconline1.com/whats-happening/free-nutrition-and-cooking-classes-warren.
Motion to adjourn at 2:12pm made by Colleen, seconded by Lynette. Motion carried 4-0.
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